COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 13th November 2006
Motion No. 18


Motion:  Councillor Derek Keating 
That the Manager would report on Anti-Social Behaviour in South Dublin in 2006. Specifically would the Manager report in detail on incidences involving the possession, consumption and confiscation of alcohol in public places and the successes with prosecutions and fines imposed. Would the Manager also report on all aspects relating to the legalities of alcohol in public places and he would agree that it is now appropriate to increase the fines for the possession and consumption of alcohol in public places.

REPORT 
From 1st January 2006 to 31st October 2006 the Gardai notified the Council of some 648 cases of contravention of South Dublin County Council(Prohibition of Consumption of Intoxicating Liquor in Public Places) Bye Laws 2001. 

Under the Bye Laws a “public place“ is defined as 

'public place' includes roads, streets, lanes, cul-de-sacs, squares, passageways, alleys, bridges, tunnels, or footpaths, open spaces, public parks, cemeteries, green spaces, and amenity areas together with such area or space as is contiguous with any of the foregoing places AND which is under the control or management of the Council
On receipt of notification from the Gardai the Council issues a Fixed Payment notice under the Bye Laws requiring the payment of the proscribed penalty of €63.50.
Payments received by the Council on foot of Fixed Payment notices to 31st October was € 18,479.50
During 2006 95 Cases were heard in the Courts the results of which are summarised as follows : - 

Adjourned     35
Struck out     40

Dismissed       1

Fines imposed 19.

The total amount of Fines imposed was €2,545.00 with costs totalling €1,900.00.

The collection of these monies is a matter for the Courts Service and any money they collect is payable to the Council.
The possibility of increasing the Penalties will be explored with the Council’s Law Department and members will be kept updated.
